

Vol. 243 July 15, 1993



IN CONSIDERATION OF OTHERS...

If you have a scheduled meeting which involves 10 or fewer members, we request that you book Room 4056 and leave Room 4043 open to a larger group.

In case your meeting is cancelled, please remember to notify the Switchboard Operator at local 7000 and he or she will make sure that it becomes available to others for use.

During regular hours, whenever possible, please ask the switchboard operator to reserve the times you need. This will help avoid conflicts which occur when people do their own room bookings.

Thank you for your cooperation and consideration.

Karen Kelly

Vancouver Community College King Edward Campus - Library P.O. Box 24620, Station F Vancouver, B.C. V5N 5T9

REMINDER - WORKSTUDY TIMESHEETS

Because of the very tight deadlines set by the Ministry for the completion and submission of Work Study Reports, some very tight internal deadlines have been set. Please forward timesheets for the period ending July 31, 1993 to the 4th Floor Payroll Clerk by August 5, 1993.

Students may continue to work after July 31, but if funding is not available or the students do not qualify for the Fall term, then all hours will be charged to the user department's account code.

PHONE SYSTEM TEMPORARY SHUTDOWN

Attention All Users

Please note that the campus phone lines (including voicemail) will not be available to users on August 03, 1993 beginning at 8:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. The system's software is being upgraded and the shutdown will last for 4 hours.

Karen Kelly



THANKS!

I would like to say thank you to a few people who made an extra effort while I was away this year on sick leave.

TO: Lorraine McKillop and Carol Mercier for Your unflagging friendship during this last year. Your calls, visits and flowers made a big difference. I love you both always.

TO: Mel Felker, Graham Burns and Pauline Reaburn for your caring and concern. I would have to walk a long way to find such genuine compassion.

TO: Lorraine Lewis and Roland Moutal for keeping the ship afloat while I was gone. Also for not calling me at home and asking "where do you keep...?" until they had asked how I was feeling and what was I up to. You both did an exceptional job in a difficult situation. The Titanic should have had such a crew - it would still be sailing today!

TO: Nikki in Personnel - I won't ever shout at you over the phone again - I promise. Thanks for your weekly phone calls.

TO: Linda Rapson and Norman for your straightforward talks, honest opinions and encouragement in my creative pursuits. I couldn't ask for better friends.

If I have left anyone out A THOUSAND apologies. I didn't really want this to sound like an Academy Award acceptance speech.

Thank you all.

Joanna vanLiingen (Brockley)

MENTAL FITNESS CORNER

PUZZLE:

Can you find the common word that would link the three given items?
Example: leopard, sun, paying card - spots

- 1. hurricane, potato, needle
- 2. doorway, foot, bridge
- 3. farm, football, magnet
- 4. shoe, wagon, gossiper

TRIVIA:

How did the "bikini" obtain its name?

ANSWERS FOR LAST SUBMISSIONS:

(Sorry for missing last week's issue of the Times.)

PUZZLE:

1.	nursed	6.	line
2.	instantly	7.	elation
3.	sure	8.	fags
4.	varied	9.	bounds
5.	amiable	10.	fun

TRIVIA:

The custom is believed to have originated in the days when most travel was on horseback and every stranger was a potential enemy. Whenever two riders approached each other, each would slide over to the left so that his sword or pistol arm would be next to the stranger and ready for instant use.

Wayne Ko

MESSAGE FROM THE MAILROOM

Inter-department mail

To ensure faster delivery of your interdepartment mail, please make sure that the following information is clearly handwritten on the inter-department envelope, preferably in capital letters:

- a) Full name of recipient last as well as first name.
- b) Department
- c) Campus

For example, an inter-department envelope marked as follows may reach its addressee faster than the next sample though they may be addressed to the same person and may have been put out by you on the same date and time:

John Doe

ELS Department

YES

K.E.C.

John

NO

K.E.C.

Outgoing mail for the post office

In order to ensure quick processing of your mail, please:

- a) Mark envelopes with appropriate account numbers to charge for postage.
- b) Clearly mark and SEPARATE OVERSEAS and USA mail.
- c) Seal all large envelopes. Please do not use scotch tape.
- d) Drop off LARGER mailings before noon for same day processing.
- e) Mail received after 3:00 p.m. will be processing for next day.

If you have any questions, please contact Raj in the Mailroom, local 7026, who will be more than happy to provide you with assistance.

Thank you.

Doreen sharan

PHONE DIRECTORY CHANGES

Please direct any local or office personnel changes which affect the information in the KEC Phone Directory to the Switchboard Operator at local 7000. The operator will make sure that amendments are made.

Thank you.

Doreen Sharan

UNITED WAY SEEKS VOLUNTEERS

We are seeking volunteers to serve as committee members for KEC's United Way campaign which will be held this fall.

Please call Sarah Lucas at 7158 or Gayle Thody at 7078 if you are able to serve on this committee. The campaign will be held in October 1993.

ABSENCE FROM CAMPUS

Gordon Wong, Learning Centre, will be on vacation during the month of July. Stephen McCart will be doing the Math and Science tutoring during his absence. Students and instructors are welcome to come by and meet Stephen.

Barbara Ash, College and Career Access Department, will be on vacation from July 6 to August 20, 1993. For "CEMs" issues, please contact Brenda Appleton, local 7319.

Sonja Alton, Humanities Department Head, will be on vacation from July 7 to September 2, 1993, except for August 17 and 18 when she will be on campus for student advising during registration. Joan Rike will be looking after Humanities Department issues.

Jean MacLeod, Mathematics Department Head, will be on vacation from July 5 to September 2, 1993. Contact Wayne Ko at local 7278 for Mathematics Department issues.

Joan Burnett at local 7278 will be available to handle any routine Humanities or Math Department matters. She will be on vacation from July 12 to August 12, 1993.

Mark Goertz, Library, will be on vacation from July 01 to 23, 1993. Contact Brenda Appleton, 7319, for urgent matters.

NEW BOOKS AT KEC LIBRARY

- 1. The 1991 Educational Technology Inventory
- 2. The ABE Research Project: Adult Education in British Columbia
- 3. Bittersweet Passage: Redress and the Japanese Canadian Experience
- 4. Canada Firsts
- 5. Getting Things Done When You Are Not In Charge
- 6. Handbook for Multilingual Business Writing
- 7. Handbook for Public Relations Writing
- 8. Higher Education in Canada
- 9. Faculty Job Satisfaction: Women and Minorities in Peril
- 10. For Art's Sake (W.O. Mitchell)
- 11. A Guide to Curriculum Planning for Visually Impaired Students
- 12. Investigating Literacy: A Source Book for Instruction with Adults
- 13. Life After Death (Tom Harpur)
- 14. Native English Curriculum Guidelines: A Resource Book for Adult Education
- 15. One Nation Under the Gun: Inside the Mohawk Civil War
- 16. Perspectives on Educational Certificate Programs
- 17. Portage Lake: Memories of an Ojibwe Childhood
- 18. Preparing for a Global Community: Achieving an International Professional in Higher Education
- 19. Professionals' Ways of Knowing: New Findings on How to Improve Professional Education
- 20. Principles of Instructional Design
- 21. Publish it! Made Easy
- 22. Working Women of the 21st Century

Amanda Palacios

CONTINUING EDUCATION, KEC - SUMMER HOURS

From July 12 to August 13, CE will be open for registration as follows:

Monday to Thursday Friday

9:00-6:00 p.m. 9:00-3:00 p.m.

Lynda Boothby

"PROJECT CARS" - SUMMER SALE

Yes, the Project Cars are still a part of our training program and "have we got a deal for you"!



Priced to clear are:

1987 Mercury Tracer 1991 Ford Mustang

\$2,700. \$7,500.

Offers considered, of course.

More makes and models are on the way, they should be available in the Fall.

If you are interested in purchasing one of these beauties, please contact Sam Lewindon at local 7012, or drop by his office (Room 4059), KEC 4th Floor administration.

PROGRAM CLOSURES, STAFFING

The Program for Deaf and Hard of Hearing Adults will be closed for the summer months of July and August. I will be away from June 28 to August 20, 1993.

Inquiries about sign language classes should be referred to the Department of Sign Language Studies at KEC West. Roger Ofield's local is 7443.

Leanor Vlug

NEWS RELEASE

THE PANORMO GUITAR TRIO

Saturday, July 17th 8:00 p.m.

VANCOUVER COMMUINITY COLLEGE AUDITORIUM

King Edward Campas 1155 East Broadway

Adminssion: \$10 / \$8 students, seniors Infornation: 871-7297

The Panormo Guitar Trio, Western Canada's finest classical guitar ensemble, will present music by Haydn, Vivaldi, Hlouscheck and Piazzolla. The trio is composed of Robert Jordan, Michael Strutt and Paul MacDermot.

POSITIONS OPENING

Langara

Senior Secretary (Divisional). This is a temporary position until approximately December 31, 1993. Closing date: July 19, 1993.

Note: change in closing date.

Central Administration

Office Assistant (Financial Services). This is a temporary part-time position until approximately March 31, 1994. Closing date: July 23, 1993.

CLASSIFIED

For Rent

Ground floor bachelor suite, 1st and Balsam near Kits Beach. \$375 incl. heat and hot water. No pets. Suit a student. Available August 1st. Cheryl 253-0624 or local 7231 for more information.

For Sale

The Receiving Department has a number of quality items that are no longer useful to the college. They can however still be of use to those persons willing to give them a little T.L.C.

- One three foot long portable clothes hanging rack \$5.00 or best offer.
- Several electric typewriters, as is, no try outs and no returns. \$5.00 each.
- Several fiesche readers (or giant slide viewers) \$5.00 each.
- Several excellent quality upholstered occasional chairs with chrome frames. \$5.00 each.
- 3 upholstered rolling desk chairs with arms are available to any instructor who is using a stacking chair at their office desk and wishes to replace it. Free or best offer.
- And for those people who missed them last year I still have a few large blue barrels for sale, real cheap, twenty five dollars each or two for fifty, no GST!!!